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Lent & Easter 2018  

Newsletter  

Dear Parishioners, 
 

          Our Lenten journey starts in the desert and leads us to the 

mountain. For any of you who have hiked in this terrain you know the 

feelings of wonder, trepidation and physical pain that will be encountered 

on the road. You need endurance and perseverance to take on the journey 

and to continue through the unknown. We will sacrifice some personal 

comfort in the next weeks, give up some of our leisure time to help oth-

ers, fast, or take on new challenges. 

 

         We look forward to the celebration of Easter and the Resurrection. 

It is this that propels us forward in acts of charity, prayer and listening to 

the voice of God within us. As we cross that desert we have time to be 

formed into a people of God, a time to reflect on our salvation history. 

We have so many distractions in our daily lives that it is becoming al-

most impossible for us to remove ourselves from these and foster a deep-

er awareness of God. 

 

        We are given this forty day period of opportunity to grow and be-

come what we are meant to be. We should embrace this time wholeheart-

edly and remind ourselves that Easter 

awaits. We will experience joy in the desert 

because God is with us. Take  time this 

Lent to walk that desert, to see that wonder 

and follow in the footsteps of Our Lord and 

Saviour, Jesus Christ. 

 

         ñLoving God, enlighten our minds 

and purify our hearts so that we may accept 

more fully our baptismal grace, Christ the 

light of our lives living in us his Body. We 

pray in his name. Amenò 

 

In the Cross of Christ 

Alvin+ 

Priest In Chargeôs Message 
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 A huge note of appreciation and thanks is extended to Rev. Dr. Wendell Eisener,  
 

Rev. Dr. Eisener captivated a group of parishioners with a most thought-provoking lecture series in January/

February entitled "The Struggle for the Real Jesus".  
 

 Learning of gnosticism, docetism, Arianism, Donatism, Pelagianism ïï and so much more ïï in both an 

historical and present day context.  
 

 All incredibly stimulating and interesting ïï and certainly adding meaning to the Liturgy and sacraments 

that are so familiar to us.  Looking forward to the upcoming series on world religions!  
 

 Note: These lecture series by Rev. Dr. Eisener are particularly inviting, as there is no homework and no 

final exam!  

 Mary Meisner 

Chair, Congregational Development Committee 

ñ Religions Lecture Seriesò   

Madagascar School Project 

 

 Kathy Lucking from Madagascar School sent pictures of the little girls wearing dresses that were made 

by ladies from New Ross, NS. Some were Anglicans, but mostly people from the community who wanted to 

support the school by making these beautiful little dresses.  

 See how proud the children are!  
 

 Gifts of money are gratefully received by Kathy for the Madagascar School. A dollar can do so much 

work there as compared to what a dollar will do here in Nova Scotia. All monetary gifts are gratefully received 

and an income tax receipt is issued. Place your donation on the offering plate marked óMadagascar Schoolô. 
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Music At St. Johnôs 

 

A note from Barbaraé.. 
 

 February has been an active time for our choirs. The Sunday pre-

ceding Ash Wednesday had a focus on gospel music, with hymns and commun-

ion setting chosen from both Common Praise and Lift Every Voice and Sing. 

The season of Lent brings new music to the forefront including appropriate ser-

vice music and the singing of psalms on Sunday mornings.  

 

February is also the month when we have our annual óSoupermarketô, a 

time where everyone involved in our music program comes together to serve 

delicious soups and desserts in a caf® type setting. This event is one of our ma-

jor fund raising efforts each year and increasingly important as we aim to bring 

new initiatives to our music program, benefitting church and community with-

out adding extra strain on church funds.  

 

Our Lenten Music and Meditation Series now enters its 13th season. These programs provide much en-

joyment to our congregation and public at large. A trio of young singers from Park View Education Centre - 

Grace Adams, Addie Burkam and Emily Challis, accompanied by Jennah Barry - opened the 2018 series on 

February 14. Organist John Scott, newly appointed as Director of Music at Central United Church in Lunen-

burg, performed on February 21. Other guests include pianist/vocalist Glenn Patscha who has recently located 

to Mahone Bay from New York bringing a wealth of musical experience with him. Pianist Walter Delahunt, 

featured on March 7, is an artist of broad and distinguished experience. Walter is an Artist in Residence at 

LAMP.  Other guests include soprano Janelle Lucyk and organist Nick Veltmeyer who are both members of 

Kingôs College Chapel Choir. The series ends on Wednesday of Holy Week with the nine member early music 

vocal ensemble A Cappella. 

 

Many of the artists in the Music and Meditation Series also provide musical entertainment for the resi-

dents at Harbour View Haven at 1 pm. 

 

Our music committee ï Jane Ritcey, our chair, with Doreen Dixon, Sharon Hill, Hazel Oliver, Robert 

MacMillan and myself - continue to meet regularly each month. We enjoy our time together and cover a wide 

range of topics each month. Your input is always welcome and if you have any thoughts or suggestions do feel 

free to mention to any of us. 

 

          Barbara 

 

A six week lecture series covering 

"World Religions" 

will be presented by Rev. Dr. Wendell Eisener, C.S.C., 

Department of Religious Studies, Saint Maryôs University. 

Sessions will be held at the Parish Hall each Tuesday evening 

from April 10, 2018 through May 15, 2018, 

7:00-8:00 p.m. Everyone is welcome! 
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 Palm Sunday: March 25 

8:30am Holy Eucharist (BCP).   

 10:30am - Liturgy of the Palms and Liturgy of the Passion with Holy Eucharist 

You are invited to bring along a coat, used or new to share with someone in 

need.  

  

Tuesday in Holy Week: March 27  

 6:00 pm  Seder Supper in the Parish Hall.  We partake of the ancient Passover 

Meal and hear the story of the Old Testament, leading up to the Messiah.  Enjoy a 

delicious meal of lamb or chicken. Free will offering. Bring along some wine to 

share. 

  

 Wednesday: March 28 

 10:00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 

  Noon Music & Meditation with the early music vocal group A Cappella 

 

 

Maundy Thursday: Thursday, March 29 

 7:00pm  Maundy Thursday Service with the Washing of the Feet and the Litur-

gy of the Lord's Last Supper.   

 
 

Good Friday: March 30 

 10:00am  The Liturgy of Good Friday commemorating the death of Christ, Sol-

emn Petitions and the Veneration of the Cross  

11:30am  Ecumenical  outdoor "Walk with the Cross" starts at St. Johnôs  

Church following this service.  All are welcome. 

  

Easter Vigil: Holy Saturday, March 31 

 8:00pm The Liturgy of the Easter Vigil ï one of the oldest prayers of the Church 

Lighting the New Fire and Pascal Candle, Baptisms and Renewal of Baptismal 

Vows.  

  

Easter Sunday: April 1 

 8:30am   Easter Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

 10:30am Easter Choral Holy Eucharist (BAS) 

  

Holy Week  

 

Easter Schedule 
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Sharing our Vision for the Future 

 

 As we have recently communicated, we are now in the middle of a discernment process to create a 

Shared Vision for our parish. The timing for this undertaking is excellent for several reasons: 

¶ The last time we created a vision at St. Johnôs was in 2006. Over these last twelve years, much has changed 

in our society regarding the dynamics around church and to many of both church and unchurched questions 

are being raised about the relevance of the church in their lives. This is true regardless of religious denomi-

nation and our church is certainly no exception. Given these changes in the environment, it is critical that 

we ensure our life and ministry as a parish continues to not only meet the needs of our members, but also 

bears fruitful witness in service to the wider community. It is once again time to assess where we are going 

and what future we want to create as a parish. 

¶ With the emotional loss of our beloved Father Michael in early January, this process that we are now un-

dertaking provides an opportunity for the Parish to come together as a community and, through discussion 

and discernment, allow us to look forward towards the future and the exciting opportunities that await us.  

¶ And finally, this process will provide the parish with the necessary pre-work required to develop a well 

thought out and shared vision that can be articulated in a Parish Profile that will be used in our search for a 

new Rector, assuring the best possible fit to lead us into the future we envision. 
 

 To help all members of our parish participate in this process, a number of meetings will be scheduled at 

various times over the next two months to allow everyoneôs voice to be heard.  Through the early part of 

March we will focus the first meetings on working with our various committees and ministries. This will be 

followed quickly to expand the process to involve the parish as a whole.  This undertaking is going to 

be transparent (we want everyone to know whatôs going on), inclusive (we want everyone to feel welcome to 

participate), and flexible (we want to ensure everyone is given an opportunity to participate).  Our Shared Vi-

sion will emerge from these meeting and will likely go through a number of revisions before it is presented to 

the parish as a final working document. 
 

 In preparation for your participation, please image yourself several years into the future and think about 

how you might answer the following questions at that time: 

¶ What is the Parish of St. Johnôs known as? 

¶ How do people describe us as a Parish? 

¶ What are we doing now that we were not doing in 2018? 

¶ What things have we stopped doing? 

¶ What challenges did we have to overcome? 
¶ What ñsacred cowsò had to be addressed?  
 

 As we approach the completion of this process towards the end of April, we expect Archbishop Cutler to 

authorize the search for a new rector.  Following this directive, Archdeacon Wissler will then call a congrega-

tional meeting to elect a Parochial Committee to work with the Archbishop in the search.  The Shared Vi-

sion we are beginning to work on now becomes an important part of the Parish Profile that will be used in that 

search for the ideal candidate to lead us to the future we have envisioned  
 

 For this to be a truly Shared Vision, we need as much input from the parish as possible, and we encour-

age everyone in the Parish to take part! We will also look to involve key members of our community in this 

process. As a committee, we will do our best to keep you informed of our progress as the process unfolds.  In 

the meantime if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact one of our committee members 

Emmi Fraser   (902) 529-2954 

Jane Ritcey   (902) 275-8825 

Wendell Eisener  (902) 521-2484 

Duncan Crowdis  (902) 521-9724 

 
Respectfully submitted by St Johnôs Vision Committee 
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 A ñStorytelling Evening Under The Starsò was organized as a fun gathering for our students as well as 

an outreach to the other Sunday Schools in the community. We were blessed to have had a representative of 

our heritage committee, Peter Matthews, who gave a very informative chat, to the gathering of children and 

adults on the history and meaning of the star pattern painted on our chancel ceiling. Additional storytellers par-

ticipated from the United Church-Shelly Mann, Lutheran Church-Tina Smith and Presbyterian Church-Donna 

Corkum  and representing St. Johnôs- Mary Meisner and Gill Osmond. Each story was carefully chosen with a 

special faith based message. The children came dressed for the occasion in their pyjamas and relaxed under the 

stars on their favorite pillows. Thanks to Father Alvin and Cathy for their support and special prayer time. A 

well received time of fellowship followed with hot cider and refreshments before heading home to be tucked in 

bed. Emmi Fraser provided a take home treat... a candy cane with a special message and Chasity Spindle made 

our lovely poster. This was a special event fostered in the spirit of our teaching goal for the month of Decem-

ber...  to focus the true meaning of Christmas.  
 

 We presented a full curriculum each Sunday of 

December and for the first time placed the Jesse tree in 

the parish hall as another opportunity to explain the 

significance of both the tree and its ornaments. Thanks 

to all the leaders for their combined efforts. 
 

 On Christmas Eve, ñThe ABCs of Christmasò 

was narrated by Christina and Eric Pottie, special ap-

pearance by the holy family Amanda, Justin and Ma-

son Boone (grandson of Louise and Bruce Hold-

brook). The remaining cast of  angels, shepherds, wise 

people and Emmanuel were played by St Johnôs finest 

little characters. Thanks for the extra support behind 

the scenes from Father Alvin, Barbara Butler, Jane 

Ritcey and Emmi Fraser. We were able to keep it sim-

ple but still gave our students the memory of perform-

ing the Christmas Story on Christmas Eve in their church. 

 

 Pancake Supper was once again a 

very successful  fundraiser ...we took in 

$657.40...but  more importantly, it was 

heartwarming to be together with everyone 

in the spirit of giving back to those less for-

tunate.    

 In the kitchen this year, we were very 

blessed by the support of members of the 

congregation who shared their past experi-

ence of working these events at St. 

John'sé.Marlene Bower, Ernest Symes.   
 

 It was also rewarding to see some our 

young adults from the parish having fun 

while working side by side with family and 

friends in the kitchené.Ashley Green, Eric 

Pottie.   

  
Continued on Page 8 

Sunday School 

Getting ready for Pancake Supper 

Christmas Eve Service 


